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Bits and Pieces—Club Information  

Let’s Drive ! 
November, 2022 

Attention!! 

 DDC Board Meeting on 

Thursday, January 

5,  2023 at 7:00 p.m.  

The meeting is open to 

the Membership—

members may speak on 

a subject, but they may 

not vote.  This will be a 

Zoom Meeting—look 

for an invitation one 

week prior.  

 

Proposed By Laws 

Changes 

A DDC Board Meeting  
was held on November 3, 

2022.  The minutes of the 
September 1, 2022 

Meeting were approved 
as presented.   The 

Treasury report showed a  
balance of  $9,451.67 with 

expenses of $208.84 
(stamps, ADS dues, and 
Staples bill).  The report 

was accepted as 
presented.  As per our 

Bylaws a 2023 proposed 
budget will be presented 

at the December Meeting 
for the incoming Board to 

approve. 

Committee Reports: 

Show Committee:  The 
Committee got a great 

start on organizing for the 
upcoming 2023 Show 

Season by putting the 
Club Trailer in order and 
completing an inventory 

of the trailer.   The next 
focus will be on the Prize 

List.  The committee 
would love input on the 

classes to be offered.  
Please contact either 

Michele Brauning (410-
422-3387) or John 

Layton at (609-556-9749) 

By Laws:  The By Laws 
Committee has submitted 

proposed changes for the 
membership‘s review.  

These changes will be 
voted upon at the 

December 3rd General 
Membership Meeting.  

The changes are in red 
italic print on pages 3-5 
of the newsletter. 

Membership:  Dues and 
membership renewals will 
be due in December and 

the renewal form is on 
page 14 of this newsletter.   

There will be no increase 
in the dues fee for 2023.        

Nominating: see page 2  

for a complete update 
from this Committee.   

Plans are in the works for 

the following Club Events: 

The upcoming December 
General Membership and 

Christmas Party will be 
held at Wayne and 

Frances Baker‘s Hollyville 
Farm on December 3rd.  

See the Flyer on page 15.  
This important meeting 
includes the election of 

Club Officers and 
Directors.  This meeting  

will be held via Zoom so 
members unable to attend 

in person may participate 
and vote.   

 Frances Baker will be 

hosting an educational 
event on the Sporting Day 

of Traditional Driving at her 
Hollyville Farm on January 

7, 2023.  The clinician will 
be David Saunders, a well 

known carriage driver, 
instructor, and Former 
Coachman to Prince Phillip.  

More details will be in 
upcoming newsletters. 

DDC Member Charlie 

Purnell has volunteered to 
head up a committee to find 

a speaker for a new and 
prospective drivers clinic.  

Anyone with suggestions or 
who would like to volunteer 

to help, please contact 
Charlie at 443-880-2710. 

The DDC will be 40 Years 

old in 2023!  The Board is 
looking for ideas and 
volunteers to work on 

celebratory events for the 
year.  Members wishing to 

serve on this committee 
should contact Linda 

Thomas at 410-430-6943. 
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Nominations for 2023 DDC Officers and Board  
Below is the proposed Slate of Officers and Directors for 2023 and voting will take place at the December 3rd 
General Membership Meeting.  Positions open for nomination are:  President, Vice-President, Secretary, 
Treasurer and five Director positions which will all serve a two year term.   Listed below are the minimum 
duties of each office, however additional duties may be assigned. 

1.  President:  Preside at all business meetings, voting only as a tie breaker.  Set committee chairpersons, 
appoint nominating committee, and perform all such duties as prescribed by the current Robert‘s 
Rules of Order, the parliamentary authority adopted by this Club.   

2.  Vice-President:  Presides at business meetings in the absence of the President.  In addition, shall 
perform all such duties as prescribed by the current Robert‘s Rules of Order, the parliamentary 
authority adopted by this Club.   

3. Secretary:  Shall keep and preserve the minutes of all meetings of the Club, maintain an accurate and 
complete record of the membership roster (this responsibility may be delegated to a Membership 
Chairperson), and respond to correspondence as directed.   An attendance record is to be kept for all 
meetings.  In addition, is to perform all such duties as prescribed by the current Robert‘s Rules of 
Order, the parliamentary authority adopted by this Club.   

4. Treasurer:  Is custodian of all monies of the Club, and handles the disbursement of funds with checks 
to be signed by the treasurer (or other authorized board member) or by credit card.  A verbal (or 
written) report is to be presented at each business meeting.  An accurate written report of the financial 
condition of the Club shall be prepared for the December meetings, and in preparation for turning 
over financial records to the incoming treasurer.      In addition, is to perform all such duties as 
prescribed by the current Robert‘s Rules of Order, the parliamentary authority adopted by this Club.   

5. Directors:  Contribute to the leadership of the Club and may be requested to fill assorted 
responsibilities as set forth in Standing Rules which are listed in the By Laws.   

Board meetings are  held bimonthly via Zoom format and as needed to conduct business.  The Club also tries 
to hold three General Membership meetings per year (February, September, and December).   

Proposed Slate of Officers and Board of Directors 

Officers: 

President:   John Layton      Vice President:    Frances Baker 

Treasurer:   Stan Vonasek      Secretary:              Kim Baklarz 

Board of Directors:  5 Positions Available 

Michele Brauning       Joshua Gale 

Anna Klumpp        Colleen Layton 

Charlie Purnell       Diane Savage 

James Wood 

 

John Layton and Kim Baklarz are the Chairpersons for the Nominating Committee. If you have questions or a 
proposed nomination, please contact John Layton at 609-556-9749 or email: JohnLCDEdriver@gmail.com  
or  Kim Baklarz at  410-490-6548 or email: Kimbaklarz@yahoo.com.  To serve, you need to be a member of 
the Club for at least a year.  

Nominations will also be taken from the floor at the time of the meeting. 
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Proposed By Laws Changes 
The By Laws Committee has proposed the following changes to the current DDC By Laws.  These changes , 
marked in red, italic print, will be voted upon by the General Membership on December 3, 2022.  If you have 
any questions or concerns about these changes, please contact Anna Klumpp, John Layton, or Diane Savage. 

Article III—Members 

A) Applications for membership should follow the prescribed procedures: 

      1.  A completed and signed application accompanied by annual dues amount should be submitted     
 to the Membership Chairperson.  The Chairperson will notify the applicant upon 
 acceptance by email 0r letter.  

C) Budgets 

       1.  Prior to the December meeting, the outgoing Board will prepare a proposed Budget for the 
upcoming year.  At minimum, the Budget will include all anticipated operational expenses, 
such as insurance costs, newsletter expenses, etc., and the estimated income from 
membership dues and club activities generating income such as the Pleasure 
Show, merchandise sales, donations, etc.  The proposed Budget will be presented at 
the December meeting and must be approved by the incoming Board 

Article IV.—Finances 

A) Dues and Fees 

1. Determination of the dues for the upcoming year shall be set by the quorum of eligible 
members in attendance at the December meeting, following discussion of the anticipated 
operational expenses and budget for the upcoming year.  Dues should be set, at minimum, to 
cover operational expenses.  Votes will be cast by ballot (?). 

Article V.—Officers 

The Officers of the Club are:  President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and five Directors. 

Together this is considered the Board 

A) Each Officer will be elected to serve a two year term.  Each Officer must have been a 
member for at least one year at the time of nomination.  

B) Each Director is elected for a two year term, and must have been a member for at least one year 
at the time of nomination. 

C) Term Limits:  Officers and Directors will be limited to two consecutive terms.  The 
candidate may seek reelection of that Office after one year has passed or seek 
election of another position during any election period. 

D) Elections will be held during each December meeting.  In preparation for this election, a 
nominating committee will be named by the President, and the slate must be presented to the 
membership via the newsletter at least one month prior to the December meeting.  Additional 
nominations for each office may be made at the meeting. 

E) Voting is done by ballot and no proxy or absentee votes are permitted.  Members may also 
join the meeting in-person, via webcam or video conferencing camera and/or 
phone to vote.  
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Proposed By Laws Changes, cont. 

Article VI.—Meetings 

General Meetings shall be held either in person or electronically a minimum of three 
times a year (February, September, and December) with a focus on education, 
demonstrations, and socialization as well as official club business.  Board meetings shall be 
scheduled for the first Thursday of every other month or as close to that day as possible.  The 
date, time, and locations of the meetings shall be announced in the newsletter.  Meetings shall be 
conducted in accordance to the current  Robert‘s Rules of Order, the parliamentary authority 
adopted by this Club. 

A) A quorum equal to 1/10th of the paid membership as of January 31 each year shall be required to 
conduct official business. 

B) Bimonthly Board Meetings shall include the reading and approval of minutes from the 
proceeding meeting. 

C) Special meetings may be called by the Board when deemed necessary.  Members will be notified 
of the date, time, and place, and the purpose of the meeting a minimum of two weeks in advance 
of the meeting via club email 

Article VII.—Committees 

Committees are established on an as-needed basis by the President, as either a Standing Committee 
or an Ad-Hoc Committee.  Standing Committees are established to address long-term or recurring 
issues or needs and will generally remain in effect for a longer duration than Ad-Hoc Committees.  
Ad-Hoc Committees are established to address one-time or short-term issues or needs.  All 
committees shall have a Chairperson, appointed by the President.  Committees may be dissolved 
when the issue or need has been resolved. 

Standing Committees: 

By Laws Committee to review and/or revise By Laws each September for approval by 
the General Membership in December 

Trailer Committee to handle the logistics of the Club Trailer 

Show Committee Chairperson and Co-Chairperson—the Chairperson may be 
reappointed annually by the President and serve at the pleasure of the Board.  The 
Co-Chairperson will serve a one year term to understudy the process of Chairperson 
prior to consideration of appointment as Chairperson.   

Nominating Committee to prepare an annual  Slate of Officers prior to the December 
election  

Article VIII. -  Amendments 

This Constitution and these By-Laws may be amended by a 2/3 vote of the quorum of the 
membership at any General Membership meeting. 

 

Standing Rules 

The President shall solicit volunteers to handle such duties as Newsletter editor/publisher, 
Webmaster, Education Leader, Safety Officer, Sunshine Chairperson, Membership 
Chairperson, and Historian. 
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Proposed By Laws Changes, cont. 

Standing Rules, cont. 

A membership roster is to be prepared and distributes to members as soon after January 31 as 
possible. 

Members will be directed to a Resource Person (typically webmaster) to obtain 
information and receive guidance/answers to driving and equestrian related 
inquiries via the website or social media.  

Members will be directed to the Trailer Committee regarding inquiries for the use of 
the Club Trailer.   Archives shall be stored in the trailer, except for the items that are heat or cold 
sensitive, such as video tapes,  photographs, and electronics.   

All members are given a copy of the Club By-Laws and a Membership Roster immediately upon 
becoming a member or as soon after as is possible.  Members who do not have a copy of the By-Laws 
should contact the Secretary to receive their copy. 

Members should submit acknowledgements of a member‘s illness, death, or other concern 
including events to be celebrated with an appropriate card to the Sunshine Chairperson.  
Exceptions to this rule shall be voted upon by the general membership or directors as occasions 
require. 

 

The By Laws are our set of rules and principles that govern the structure and operation of our 
Driving Club.  As with any document, it  is time to refresh them and ensure that they are appropriate 
for the way our Club does business.  Please read these changes carefully and be prepared to discuss 
them at the December General Membership Meeting. 

 

If you would like to have a complete copy of the By Laws for review, please contact Linda Thomas at 
410-430-6943 or email:  delmarvadrivingclub1983@gmail.com. 
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Members Out and About 

Rainier Tanglao driving Savannah and Dancer 

Linda Thomas driving Howie 

Jess and Millie Tanglao driving Jammie 

Paul Maye competing at Pine Tree CDE 

Martha Duchnowski 



Driving  Show cont.  
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Members Out and About, cont. 

 

Mike and Dawn Pontz with Porter 
Linda Thomas with Jake the Haflinger 

Phoebe Drury and Jameson  at the DEC 

Show 

Christina Dayton Wall and Gracelyn at the DEC Show with 

Rosie the Driving Pony 
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Joy of Driving 
This past month has been busy for our members who participated in a wide variety of driving classes, events, 
and competitions.  They truly show why driving is such a joy! 

For many years  the Garden State CDE has been held at the Horse 
Park of New Jersey in October.  This year was one of several firsts 
for DDC Members John and Colleen Layton and Kate Pantelione.  

John was presented a Special Award for surviving his first year as a 
Garden State CDE Committee Member.   This award was well 

deserved as he worked very hard to help organize and promote the 
2022 Garden State CDE.  Since New Jersey is a geographic 

epicenter of harness racing, breeding, and training and 
Standardbreds are a very versatile breed, John and Colleen decided 

to approach the Horse Park of New Jersey  regarding hosting a first ever exhibition division for 
Standardbreds at the CDE.  This venture resulted in a record number of entries!  In addition to 
his promoting and organizing duties, John participated in the Training Level with his Cleveland 

Bay named Eris K.    His navigator was Crit Stoltzfus, from Yonie's Harness, who thoroughly enjoyed his first 
time as a 'gator'. The team of John, Crit, and Eris K worked very well together, despite not placing. In fact, 

Yonies Harness declared Saturday a Holiday so they could watch the Marathon part of the competition.  Upon 
completion of the CDE John was asked to present the Champion and Reserve Champion Awards to the USEF 

2022 Preliminary Division Winners for Single Horse and Single Pony.  

 A little over a year ago, a Standardbred named Ideal 
Kiss ended his racing career.  He was a good pacer who 

made a lot of money for a lot of people and was 
claimed a total of 27 times (which meant 27 different 

owners, drivers, trainers, and homes).  As luck would 
have it, Ideal Kiss landed at his forever home—the 
Laytons.   Colleen felt he would make a great 

Combined Driving prospect for her and decided to 
compete in the Standardbred Division at the Garden 

State CDE.  As Ambassadors for the Standardbred Division, John and Colleen held several information 
sessions at the Horse Park, other parks, and competitors farms and acted as a liaison to the USEF  who 

prepared information for the competitors and participated in course walks and answered a myriad of 
questions from and provided guidance to the competitors to help them get started.   Colleen and Kiss scored a 

fifth place win in the Standardbred Division and were thrilled with their first ever CDE competition.   

Kate Pantelione stepped up to help a fellow 
standardbred owner by driving her horse when 

the owner had to have unexpected surgery and 
was unable to drive. During the past several 

years, she has groomed, navigated, and driven 
many carriage miles.  This was her first ever 
CDE as a driver and Kate won a 4th place 

award! In addition, she navigated for every new
-to-a-CDE driver in the exhibition division and 

taught them the ropes of getting through a 
simple hazard. For this reason she was presented with the Golden Gator Award 

from Stafford Carriage Driving for the Standardbred Exhibiton Division. 
Everyone is so proud of Kate for her efforts to promote driving and educate future combined driving 

enthusiasts!  
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Joy of Driving, cont. 

On October 7th thru 9th, DDC Members Frances and Wayne Baker were invited 
to participate in an annual Coaching Weekend in the Berkshires.  One of their 
grooms was DDC Member Linda Thomas.   The Berkshires is a rural region in 
the mountains of western Massachusetts dotted with villages and towns.  This 
coaching drive was a pleasure drive involving 
vehicles hitched to a four-in-hand of horses.  
On Friday, the Bakers drove their Roof Seat 
Break around the beautiful Orleton Farm, 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Waller.  On 
Saturday and Sunday, the Wallers organized 
scenic drives through the town of Stockbridge, 

even stopping at the Farmstead Creamery for ice cream one day.  To add to 
the beauty of the area, the fall foliage was at its peak.  Besides sharing their 
farm and the scenic drives around their home, the Wallers also shared their 
impressive collection of carriages and appointments.  It was a wonderful 
weekend! 

An overview of some of the Waller’s Carriage and Appointments Collection 



Driving  Show cont.  

Page 10 Let’s Drive ! 

Joy of Driving, cont. 

The National Standardbred Show took place on 
October 21st thru 23rd at the Horse Park in New 

Jersey.  For the past year DDC Member Colleen 
Layton (along with assistance/support from her 

husband John) has been preparing for this Show 
with her standardbred horse named Ideal Kiss. 

They were even selected to participate in a video 
project entitled 'The Road to the Nationals' and 

each month Colleen and Kiss submitted a video documenting their journey to the 
Show.  This was Kiss' first National Show and they competed in several driving 
classes, as well as a War Horse Class (the horse needs to be 20 years old, have had 

greater than a 100 racing starts, or won more than $200,000 - even though Kiss is 9 
years old, he met the other 2 criteria). Kiss was even entered in a riding class where he 

placed 10th out of 25 entries!!! Another neat thing about Kiss is that he came from 
past DDC Member Jane Ramsey. Colleen says he is the Best Horse ever! Way to go 

Team Layton!!!!! 

October 24th was the Teddy Bears Picnic at Fair Hill, Maryland. 
This is a Brandywine Valley Driving Club schooling show for 
DRIVERS who are BVDC members (navigators, grooms, and 
helpers do not have to be members). The event consisted of a 
Combined Test which included Dressage and Cones Only 
Course, a Bear Trials which was the Combined Test plus the TB 
Trot, and a Horse Trial which had Dressage, Cones, and a 
Marathon course as components.  New this year were Cones 
Patches (‗patches‘ of cones along the marathon course)  DDC 
Members Helen Heinzer, Rita Michalenko, Mike Pontz, and 
Marcy Eades competed and had a great time!  (unfortunately 
members Frances Baker, Judith Hartman, and Claire Lacey had 
to scratch).  Everyone is looking forward to next year!!! 

 

 

Results of Teddy Bears for DDC Members: 

In the Horse Trial 

1st Place in Training Horse—Helen Heinzer 

1st Place in Training VSE—Rita Michalenko 

Combined Test 

Preliminary/Patches—Marcy Eades 

 

Helen Heinzer with ‘Red” 

Mike Pontz with Porter 



Autumn Risks to Horses 
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The leaves are turning wonderful shades of brown, gold and red and autumn is a perfect time to get out 
driving your horse.  However there are some hazards to be aware of this time of year.   With leaves and seeds 
falling from the trees, this is the time when horses are most at risk from possible poisoning from sycamore 
seeds and acorns. The advice to horse owners is generally to fence off the area containing the offending tree 
and remove any acorns, sycamore seeds, leaves and seedlings from their grazing.   

How can you protect your horse? 

Horse owners are advised to take practical steps to prevent the diseases by limiting access to sycamore seeds 
and acorns: 

  Identify trees both around grazed fields as well as those in close proximity. The characteristic maple leaf 
shape is easy to spot, and most people will be familiar with the oak, but if in doubt ask your county 
Extension Office or Farm Bureau. 

 Collect seeds or exclude horses from affected areas using electric fencing or stabling. 

 Feed supplementary hay to try and prevent horses from excessive foraging for short blades of grass and    
inadvertent ingestion of seeds. But ensure that hay does not become contaminated by seeds. 

 Don‘t rashly fell trees when laden with seeds as this can cause a sudden and massive contamination of the     
pasture.  

 Monitor horses carefully even after they have been moved from affected pasture as disease can occur up to 

four days after exposure 

Stabling and turnout practices are dependent upon many factors. These include owner preferences, setup of the 

barn, number of horses, size of paddocks, availability of outdoor shelter, sources of food and water, gender 

mix, as well as the health and work requirements of individual horses. 

It seems that a lot of horses are kept in stalls most of the time, with many stables limiting turnout to a fraction 

of the day and keeping horses inside during the night and in cold weather. This makes sense based on our 

human schedules and needs. But does it make sense when considering the different sleeping and eating 

schedules between humans and horses?  Taking a look at turnout from a horse’s perspective helps us to re-ask 

some fundamental questions: 

1. How much turnout is optimal for my horse? 

2. What time of day or night is the best for turnout? Does this vary with the season and weather conditions? 

3. What weather conditions, if any, should my horse be kept in? 
 
Some answers to consider for your situation may include: 
 
Turning out your horses on a regular basis allows them to maintain their health through exercise, play, and 
social interaction with other horses.   Research has also shown that horses require at least 8 to 10 hours of 
turnout per day, on good quality pasture, to achieve the minimum dry matter intake of 1% of their body 
weight. The recommended dry matter intake for an average horse is 1.25% to 2% of their body weight daily. 
Studies have shown that a horse left to his own devices will chose to spend most of his time outside.  
One horse can be maintained on: ½ acre pasture, if turnout is less than 3 hours per day. 1 acre pasture, if 
turnout is 3 – 8 hours per day.  
The most important thing to consider is your horse‘s welfare and happiness.  

How Much Turnout Does your Horse Like? 



The Sunshine Corner is Back!   It was established to express                        
congratulations, sympathy or concern to members of our Club in the 
event of illness, bereavement or  milestone events.  Frances Baker has 
graciously volunteered to be our Sunshine Coordinator—if you know of 
someone needing ―Sunshine‖, please contact Frances at 302-381-2979 or 
email her at francesbaker65@gmail.com.    This month Sunshine has 
been sent to:   
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 Sunshine Corner 

Congratulations were sent to:   Kate Pantelione won the ‗Golden Gator‘ Award at the Garden 
State CDE.  She also won 4th Place in the new Standardbred Exhibition Division.  Colleen and John 
Layton successfully organized and promoted a Standardbred Exhibition Division at the Garden State 
CDE with 7 entries and also helped secure over 45 entries for the Combined Driving Event.  Colleen 
Layton drove her Standardbred to a 5th Place Finish in the Standardbred Division.  John Layton had 
the honor of presenting awards to the Champion and Reserve Champion 2022 USEF Preliminary 
Winners for the Single Horse and Single Pony.  John was also received a special award from the 
Garden State CDE Committee for surviving his 1st Year as a Committee person.  Paul Maye won First 
Place with his Horse Pair at the recent Pine Tree CDE in Southern Pines, NC. Paul's 8 year old son 
named Ashton won best young driver, and was 2nd overall in Small Pony Training Division. They 
also won best conditioned.!! Phoebe Drury‘s grandson and Phoebe and Frances Baker‘s 
granddaughter participated in the Delaware Equine Council‘s Show Series and did well in the Lead 
Line Class.  Christina Dayton-Wall‘s Daughter Gracelyn also did well with her pony Rosie in the 
same Show.  Kate Pantelione and Colleen Layton participated in the National Standardbred Show at 
the Horse Park of New Jersey.  Both ladies and their horses did very well!  Erin Gale and her horse 
I‘m Willy Hot won 8th Place at the 2022 AQHA World Show Western Dressage Stakes - Basic Level.  

 

Thinking of You:  Mary Pines had a horse accident which resulted in some very sore/broken ribs. 



Upcoming Events 
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Always call ahead to ensure an event is still scheduled to be held as events do get cancelled or 
rescheduled.  

11/10/22 Return Day Parade in Georgetown, DE  Contact Terry Johnson at 302-542-1363 if you 
  would like to  participate 

11/12/22 GLADSTONE DRIVING FUN DAY AT PINE MEADOW - Gladstone, NJ. Rain date Nov 13. Organizer: 
  John Hoffner (jph8941@gmail.com or 484-550-9406). Close date to enter is Nov 5. Download  
  info/entry form here: http://www.bvdc.org/Gladstone-Fun-Day.pdf  

12/3/22 DDC General Membership Meeting and Christmas Party at Hollyville Farm in  
  Harbeson, DE (see Flyer) 

12/4/22 2nd Annual Reindeer Run Carriage Drive at the Horse Park of New Jersey. Info: Horse 
  Park of NJ at (609) 259- 0170 or email: HorseParkOfNJ@aol.com. Info & Registration 
  form: https://www.horseparkofnewjersey.com/event-5001205  

12/10/22 The Great Lisbon FARMERS FEED THE HUNGRY Christmas Parade, featuring  
  tractors, saddle/carriage horses kicks off  at 12 noon sharp! Learn more at   
  LisbonChristmasParade.com 

1/7/22  Sporting Day of Traditional Driving Seminar at Hollyville Farm—more details to  
  follow 

 

Please help us fill in the Upcoming Events page with things you would like to see the club participate 
in.  All you need to do is contact any Board Member or the Editor of the Newsletter/Facebook and we 
can help make your idea a reality.  We have club members with experience that can help you 
plan/host a drive or event.  This is your club—so let your voice and ideas be heard.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page 14 Let’s Drive ! 

Don’t Forget to Renew Your DDC Membership  





We’re on Facebook 

and Instagram! 

Check us out 

Board of Directors 

President                              Anna Klumpp  

      

Vice President                      Frances Baker 
     

Treasurer                              Stan Vonasek  

      

Secretary                              Kim Baklarz           
      

     

    

  Board Members: 

  Michele Brauning    

  Charlotte  (Charlie) Purnell  

  John Layton  

  Diane Savage   

     

Facebook/Newsletter Editor              Membership Chair                                Sunshine Chair 

Linda Thomas                Deb Dawkins                     Frances Baker 

If you need to contact the Board of Directors/Officers or Committee Chairs, please use 
our new Club Email:  delmarvadrivingclub1983@gmail.com 


